STATE COUNCIL FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES’
BRAIN INJURY COMMITTEE

July 7, 2014 – 2:00 PM

Appoquinimink State Service Center, Middletown, DE
PRESENT:  Ann Phillips, Chair-Parent/Family Voices; Ray Brouillette, Easter Seals; Dr. Jane Crowley, A.I. duPont Hospital; Esther Curtis, Point of Hope; Debbie Dunlap, Parent/BIAD; William Farley, DE Commission of Veterans Affairs (DCVA); Mary Fox, DPCI; Sharon Lyons, BIAD; Kim Marsh, United Health Care; Sybil White, GACEC (for Wendy Strauss); and Kyle Hodges, Staff.
ABSENT:  Brian Hartman, Vice-Chair; Dee Anderson, DDDS/PASRR; Andrew Burdan, BIAD; Tammy Clifton, DVR; Felicia Connor, Open Door, Inc.; Dr. Katie Freeman, DSCYF/DPBHS; Tony Horstman, SCPD/Parent; Jody Hougentogler, Parent; Tracey Landmann, BIAD; Gigi Law, Parent; Chris Long, DHSS/DDDS; Dale Matusevich, DOE; Leah Woodall, DPH; Cindy Mercer, DSAAPD; Carolyn Morris, DSAAPD; Maria Zakula, BIAD; and Liz Schantz, Advocate;
CALL TO ORDER:
Ann called the meeting to order at 2:08 pm.  Everyone introduced themselves.  
ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA:

· Community of Practice
· Coalition on Injury Prevention
· Point of Hope Day Seminar
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the April 7, 2014 minutes as submitted.

BUSINESS

Review of Retreat Notes/Outcomes & Path Forward
The notes from the Retreat held on June 2, 2014 were reviewed and discussed, including individual group priorities and challenges, outcomes, and parking lot ideas.  The four groups were discussed in detail.  Kyle stated that he had shared this information with Larry (facilitator of the retreat) and asked about his future involvement in assisting in developing goals and objectives.  Kyle stated Larry is very willing to assist.  Larry commented it is better for the individual groups to meet separately to further refine goals and objectives, and then present to the Committee.  Kyle commented that this procedure has been followed by other groups.  Kyle reviewed the people who reported out for their groups:

Group 1 – Providing a forum for the sharing and analysis of information – Jim.  
Group 2 – Providing a network to identify and facilitate acquisition of enhanced resources – Esther/Bill.
Group 3 – Providing technical assistance to educate public and private policymakers – Brian.
Group 4 – An advocacy agency to promote a consumer-oriented, effective injury and prevention service delivery system – Kristin.
The lead (named above) from each group will meet with Ann, Brian and Kyle in lieu of the next full Committee meeting scheduled for August 4, 2014.  Bill will fill in for Esther in Group 2 as she will be on vacation.  Kyle will send an email notifying others not present today.  Ann suggested that her organization has a subscription for “Go to Meetings” or “Go to Webinars” and this could be utilized for Committee members to participate.  The full Committee will convene on September 8, 2014.  
Kyle asked if anything needs to be added to the Outcome document (handout).  The following will be added:

Group 3 – under Priority 2:  add:  

· Epidemiologist for data and matching funds.  Kim commented that United Health Care has a contact with the University of Minnesota who may have a contact through the U/D to help with grant writing.  They compile of list of 8 pages of available grants.  Kim will forward this list to Ann and will follow-up on this idea.  
Group 4 – under Priority 3:  add TBI Coalition on Injury Prevention Plan

· Strategic Plan 

Ann stated that the Vision Statement needs to be developed and this can be accomplished in a smaller group.  Then it will be brought to the whole Committee for discussion and approval.  
Comments were made about the positive outcomes derived from the retreat.  Jo will send out the Committee contact list.  Kyle referred to a document in the meeting packet on Identifying Goals.  Kyle commented that there may be preliminary work that Larry may need done before the August 4th meeting.  
Kyle distributed a Strategic Plan for Injury Prevention (2005-2010) document.  He explained that he has been involved in Community of Practice (CoP), along with MarySue Jones from DPH (Division of Public Health) and others.  This group gives Best Practices being done on injury and prevention in the country.  Part of the commitment from this group was to revise the Strategic Plan, with Peggy Mack, which has not been revised since 2010.  Kyle commented that this needs to be incorporated and asked if anyone wanted to collaborate on revamping the Strategic Plan, with the option of that becoming part of our Strategic Plan.  Ann commented that we make sure there is not duplication of efforts.  Kyle added that currently he and Tom Kaminski (U/D) participate.  Debbie asked if this could lead into having a Brain Injury Registry since the topic of Surveillance is in the Strategic Plan.  Kyle commented that it would show a commitment from the State and may assist in the grant area.  Sharon spoke about the importance of BIAD’s involvement in this endeavor and she will bring to the attention of the Board of Directors.  Esther stated that she was interested in participating in the revamping of the Strategic Plan.  Currently the Delaware Trauma System Registry includes people who are hospitalized for a certain length of time and is very limiting in capturing people with traumatic brain injury.  
TBI Fund
Kyle referred to a handout “TBI Fund Application Status” which was sent to the Controller General’s Office and the Office of Management & Budget.  Kyle explained that the funds from FY 14 that were not used will be carried over in FY 15.  Kyle stated that the Legislature approved $50,000 for FY 15.  Kyle noted that the first three items (2 ramps and 1 bathroom modifications) listed have been completed.  The Service Dog request has been approved, but will not be paid until the training has been completed.  Also completed (page 2) were the purchase of an IPad and Summer Camp.  A Day Program by Point of Hope is in the process of being completed.  Kyle explained that some of the other requests are more complicated and taking more time to finalize.  The request for an accessible van will not be approved.   The total cost is $42,395.  Kyle hopes that the people receiving the modifications, services or equipment can testify about the impact of receiving these has impacted their lives.  Kyle commented on the ease of the process.  Sybil noted the W-9 forms can be filled out through the State system online for quicker results.  There was some discussion about paying only for the conversion of the van which would be about $20,000.  Kyle asked if a small working group should form to review future applications.   Ann explained an easy process used for mini-grants where everything could be accomplished by email and a conference call.  Bill spoke about additional resources that could be gained from a Committee working on the application process besides the work of the trust fund.  He added that streamlining or formalizing the application approval process could be included under the Strategic Plan.   
Jane asked about a State agency (DHCI) submitting a request for a Day Program (vendor is Point of Hope).   Kyle spoke about a meeting held recently at Point of Hope to discuss this.  Point of Hope has a pilot program through DSAAPD (non-Medicaid).   Kyle noted that DDDS has many clients attending Easter Seals programs.  Kyle is asking for a meeting with Medicaid officials to discuss the issue of Medicaid not paying for day services.  Ray clarified that some residents of Bissell Hospital or other nursing homes, but can attend a day program because of special needs.  Esther added that DSAMH pays for services that a client needs, including a day program.  Esther commented that is has to do with the way long term care is set-up and how the State has defined it.  Their point is that people can get activities during the day where they are located.  Kyle stated that he sent an email to Steve Groff (DMMA Director) and Jane Gallivan (DDDS Director).  Ann commented that if a person receives services through a federal waiver, they cannot receive services elsewhere; this needs to be fixed by CMS.  Kyle added that DMMA is checking into what other states are doing.  Kyle stated that Dawn Edwards (DHCI) is trying to get accurate numbers of people who are affected by the CMS Rule and could benefit from certain community-based services while still institutionalized.  Esther stated that 40-50% of the patients at DHCI, Governor Bacon and Bissell Hospital (all State facilities overseen by DSAAPD) have some type of brain injuries.  Kim commented that United Health Care tries to be innovative and creative, but there is a concern that Medicaid is paying for services twice.  
Kyle spoke about broadening the scope for applications to include acquired brain injury, not just traumatic brain injury as initially set.  Sharon will get clarification regarding the accessible van.  Esther recommended getting pictures to present to Legislators.  Kyle commented that he has received some pictures.  
Allocation of BI Resources
Kyle spoke about an article that Tracey Landmann is writing for BIAD’s Brainstorming Newsletter regarding allocation of resources for those negatively affected by brain injuries.  Kyle assisted with Tracey getting a meeting scheduled with Rita Landgraf on 7/29/14.  Kyle referred to a handout of Tracey’s talking points for the upcoming meeting, including DHSS’s Mission and Vision.   
BIAD Report
Sharon spoke about the Annual BIAD Crab Feast held on August 9, 2014 at Leipsic Fire Hall.  She handed out a flyer, but will also send it electronically.  Another fund raiser, BrainStrong 5K, will be held on Monday, September 1, 2014.  Sharon stated that grant awards were distributed during the BIAD Annual Conference at Dover Downs.  
Sharon stated that Lucinda Williams will be the new Executive Director of BIAD.  She will be working 20 hours a week.  Sharon distributed a document that Lucinda had brought to the interview entitled “Lost & Found:  What Brain Injury Survivors Want You to Know.”  
Sharon announced that BIAD is now a member of DAN (Disability Advocacy Network), which is part of Bank of America.  Tracey, Marci and she had a table recently at two events and made contacts with many people.  They hope to get Bank of America as a corporate sponsor.  

OTHER BUSINESS

none
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Esther spoke about a client of Point of Hope who volunteers with the Read Aloud Program.  He reads to children on a regular basis.  Esther spoke about the positive outcomes of his experience in doing this.  
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 4:05 pm.  
Respectively submitted,
Jo Singles
SCPD Administrative Specialist
S:bic/july14min
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